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School Hours

Monday - Friday 

8.45am - 2.45pm

Recess: 10.55am - 11.15am

Lunch: 1.15pm - 1.45pm

Final Bell: 2.45pm

1st December

8th December

11th December 

12th December

13th December

14th December

31st January 2024 

Dear parents and caregivers,
Who would believe there are only 3 weeks left of the school year and we still have many
events to look forward to

2024 Book Lists
2024 booklists have been sent home with students today.

Kindy Orientation 
Two orientation days occurred this term for our new Kindy enrolments. Our newest students
enjoyed getting to know their classrooms and teachers.
Welcome to new and returning parents!

Year 6 Graduation
Graduation – Friday 8th December, seated at 5.45pm for a 6.oopm start
We are very excited to see the results of all your hard efforts! Congratulations to all
involved, particularly Ms Williams, Mr Clyne & Miss Hill. 

Pre-primary Graduation
We have quite the extravaganza planned! We look forward to all friends and families joining
us to mark the move to ‘big school’ for our Pre-primary students.  Wednesday 13th December
at 1.45pm in the undercover area.

Endeavour award
Ashburton Drive Primary School will be recognising the wonderful achievements of students
through the presentation of the “Endeavour Award.”
One student from each class, from Kindy – Year 5 will be chosen by their classroom teacher.
(Year 6 students are presented awards at their graduation)
The book award will be presented at a special assembly on Tuesday 12th December. This
assembly will be starting at 9.00am.
Students are chosen based on our school values of;

*  Act Responsibly
*  Do your Best
*  Participate Positively
*  Show Care and Respect.

If your child becomes the lucky recipient of this award you will be contacted in week 9 to
ensure you have enough time to attend the assembly if you choose to do so.
We are all extremely excited about this award as we endeavour to acknowledge our great
students for all of their hard work and perseverance.
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Staffing 
Staff Planning for 2024 has begun. It is imperative that we have accurate student enrolment numbers in order to create our class structures.
If you know your child/ren will not be attending ADPS next year, please notify the office as soon as possible. Students remain on our system
until the new enrolment at another school is complete, but this early notification assists greatly with our planning. Also, if you are aware of
new students who may be joining us, please encourage them to complete the enrolment process as soon as possible, particularly
Kindergarten. When considering a class placement request, please do not assume our teachers will be in the same class or year levels they are
currently as some changes to this are always necessary. It is important to note the complexities involved in establishing classrooms and that
parent requests are one of a number of pieces of information considered when arriving atclass placement decisions. These requests must be
for educative reasons and are required, in writing, by 24th of November 2023. Via email: ashburtondrive.PS@education.wa.edu.au or a note
dropped into the office. While we will do our very best to accommodate all requests, it is not always possible to do so.

Disco
Huge thank you to our P and C and helpers who volunteered their time to organise and run the school disco. Students at ADPS are very
grateful and loved this opportunity. 

Posit﻿ive Behaviour Support Focus Term 4 Week 7 & 8 is “Report problems promptly”
Week seven and eight of Term 4 the focus of our PBS lessons (Positive Behaviour Support) is to “Report problems promptly" and was taken
from our focus area Act Responsibly by Jingee. Please support us by discussing this with your children and encouraging them to 'Report
problems promptly' both at home and school. 

A﻿venues for Information
Term 4 sees many school events taking place. Please stay up to date with the latest information by ensuring you are connected to
Connect. Both the Primary School and P&C are on Facebook, please find us there for updates and notices. The school website can be
found at https://www.ashburtondriveps.wa.edu.au/ 
 

Kind Regards

Heather Fallo
 Principal 



We are thrilled to share our exciting developments happening in our Design and Technology sessions in Room 19. This term we
have been investigating Electrical Circuits and began by identifying and examining the components that make up electrical
devices.

Over the past few weeks, our budding innovators have been diving into the world of Electronic Snap Circuits, engaging in hands-
on exploration and learning.

Students have been:
1. Investigating and Designing - Through experimentation with Electronic Snap Circuits, our students have been honing their
investigative skills, exploring the principles of electricity, circuits, and components. They've been actively engaged in the design
process, conceptualizing, and planning their creations.

2. Appling Technological Knowledge - Using their acquired knowledge, students have been applying key technological concepts
to build various electronic circuits. They've had the opportunity to innovate and problem-solve, developing solutions.

3. Collaborating and Communicating - Collaborative learning has been at the forefront, encouraging teamwork and effective
communication among peers. Students have been sharing ideas, tackling challenges together, and presenting their findings. We
have been loving the ‘hogs, cogs and logs’ saying in our classroom when it comes to collaborative learning.

4. Reflecting and Understanding - Encouraging reflective practice, students have been evaluating their designs, identifying
strengths, and considering areas for improvement.

Our students are not only learning foundational principles of technology but also developing essential skills such as critical
thinking, problem-solving, and teamwork—skills that are integral for their future success.

Classroom Item - Room 19 - Year 5 & 6

Room 19
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Green Block Strickland  Block

Draffen Block Medallion Award

Merit Certificates Winners- Week 7 Term 4



Community News

DISCO
The disco was a huge success!! Thank you to the teaching staff and all the volunteers for making it all possible.
A big thank you to Disco Dave for the keeping the disco pumping!

P&C Christmas Raffle
Our Christmas raffle will be drawn out Wednesday 13th December. Tickets will be out soon!!!
Prizes so far include: Coles and Woolworths vouches, Adventure World pass, Brooklands voucher, Jessons Flower hamper and much more.
 

P&C Upcoming Meetings
Our last meeting for 2023 will be on Monday 27th at 6.00pm in the staff room.
 
Put in your calendar for next year: the P&C AGM is on Monday 19th February 2024 at 6.00pm- place TBC
 
And remember to follow us on Facebook for updates of events.
 
Thank you,

Yvonne
P&C secretary
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